
Notice 09 of 2019  •  09 October 2019  

TOPIC: Approval of empty bulk vessel inspections at Albany and Esperance protected 

anchorages  

DISTRIBUTION: GTA Members – primary contact list. Please circulate to all appropriate internal parties.  

1. Status Update 

• The Department of Agriculture have released an Industry Advice Notice (IAN) to inform authorised offic-

ers (AOs) and industry of approvals of new protected anchorage positions for the inspection of empty 

bulk vessels at Albany and Esperance, Western Australia. 

• This IAN also includes revised pre-requisites for the BVI3001:2 Export inspection of empty bulk vessels 

– at protected anchorage job function.  

 

 

 

2. Further Details 

 
Visit the Department of Agriculture website for full details.   

For further information, please email the Authorised Officer Program at Authorised Officer Program.      

http://www.agriculture.gov.au/export/controlled-goods/plants-plant-products/ian/2019/2019-45
mailto:plantexportcomms@agriculture.gov.au

